
WARNING: Bogus Phone Calls on Jury Service May Lead to Fraud 

     In various parts of the United States, citizens are being targeted by phone calls
and threatened with prosecution for failing to comply with jury service in federal
or state courts in an effort to obtain personal information.

     In this scam, the caller identifies himself/herself as a representative of the
court. The caller tells the victim that he/she has failed to report for jury duty and
that a bench warrant was issued against them for their arrest. The caller often tells
the victim this could all be “just a misunderstanding” or some sort of clerical error
that can be straightened out on the phone. The caller then asks for personal and
financial information, such as date of birth, social security number, credit card
numbers, bank account numbers, and so forth, potentially leading to identity theft
and fraud. The caller asserts that the information is necessary to verify the claim
and threatens that the failure to provide the information will result in an
immediate execution of the arrest warrant. Family members who receive these
calls are especially vulnerable to coercion. The callers use threats against the
victim’s career and other persuasive measures to obtain the information, and stress
that the issue is current and urgent. These calls are not from real court officials.

     Jury duty is a vital civic responsibility and should be taken seriously by all
citizens. However, it is a crime for anyone to falsely represent himself or herself
as a federal court official. The federal judiciary takes seriously such an offense.
Any person receiving such a telephone call:

Should not provide confirmation of Social Security Numbers or bank/credit card
information to the caller; 

Should record the perpetrator’s phone number if Caller ID is available; 

Should report the call to the local police.

If you have questions regarding jury duty or the jury process, please call one
of our offices 8:30 am to 5:00 pm, Monday through Friday.



Our Divisional mailing addresses/phone numbers are:

Pittsburgh Division: (Main Office)

Clerk’s Office, United States District Court, P.O. Box 3406, Pittsburgh, PA.
(412) 208-7540 

Erie Division:

Clerk’s Office, United States District Court, 17 South Park Row, Room A-
150, Erie, PA 16501 

(814) 464-9600

Johnstown Division: 

Clerk’s Office, United States District Court, Suite 208, Penn Traffic
Building, 319 Washington Street, Johnstown, PA 15901 

(814) 533-4504
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